
February – May 2022 Newsletter  

 

Greetings, 

We are moving. Stoneville Town Hall will be moving February 11, 2022 to our new location at l 07 S. Henry 

Street (formerly Carter Bank and Trust). We will be closing the office at 12:00 p.m. Friday the 11th to complete 

this move. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. However, for our equipment to be moved and 

restarted, so our staff be properly prepared to serve you on Monday, February 14, 2022 this could not be avoided. 

The Mayor, Council and Administrative staff of the Town continue to work to improve the safety of our 

citizens, employees and visitors. In doing so, this building was remodeled and designed to protect all individuals 

and reduce the possibility of contracting Coronavirus (Covid-19), while conducting business in the Municipal 

Building. Funding for these renovations was provided by the American Rescue Plan. Everything we have done, 

was done to better serve and protect you our citizens, guest and employees. To better serve you a drive-thru 

window was added. If for some reason you don't feel like parking and coming into the building, you may 

conduct business from the comfort of your vehicle. Whether you choose to come in the building or be served at 

the drive­ thru window, we look forward to seeing you. Also, our office now opens at 8:00 a.m. rather than    8:30 

a.m. 

Let us help you advertise your business 

We will have a designated location for business owners and entrepreneurs to place pamphlets and/or business 

cards. This will allow people who visit Town Hall to know all about your business.                 This will be free advertisement 

for your business. 

 

Morning Welfare Check 

We also are beginning a new program for Senior and/or Handicap citizens. If you would like, a  town employee 

will be contacting you daily to be assured all is well with you. Citizens may contact town personnel by phone or 

stop by the office to provide the information required for this  program to be effective and start receiving your 

daily call. This hopefully will reduce and eliminate the possibility of anyone having an unreported problem 

without having someone having a reason to believe there is an issue and taking steps to resolve that issue. 

Water Billing and Cut Off Dates 

Effective February 1, 2022 the cutoff date will be the 27th of each month. Late fees will still be           applied on the 

20th of each month. Your bill must be paid in full by the 27th of each month to avoid delinquent fees and 

disconnection. Please contact Town Hall if you have any questions. 

 

Safes for Sale 

The town has six (6) large safes and two (2) small safes for sale. We will be accepting sealed bids for these 

items. If you would like to bid on these items, you may mail your bid to Town of Stoneville P.O. Box 71 

Stoneville, N.C. 27048 or bring it to the Town Hall at 107 S. Henry Street. The Bid should include your 

name, address and phone number. Pictures of the items are  below.  If you would like to see the items, call 

the office at 336-573-9393 and set a time to see the items. These items will be sold as is. Persons purchasing 

the items will be responsible for their removal. If you have questions, contact Town Hall. 

                           

 

Auction begins on February 14th and will end on February 21st. 


